COMMUNICATION – C9
ITEM 5
Committee of the Whole (Public Meeting)
January 19, 2021

From: Z Mano

Sent: Thursday, January 14, 2021 10:59 PM

To: Clerks@vaughan.ca

Cc: Jordan Max

Subject: [External] 7080 Yonge Limited

Re: Official Plan amendment file OP.20.011 and Zoning By-law amendment file Z.20.026

My name is Victor Manoharan. My wife, Zorina Manoharan and I own the property at Crestwood Road. We live here with our 3 grandchildren.

The proposed development at 7080 Yonge Street will directly affect us as their 20 storey building will be only 12 feet from our fence. We therefore request that this proposal not be allowed without the following considerations:

- We share 150 ft of our east property line with this developer and a building less than 30 ft from our fence line will invade our privacy and safety. When Acura occupied this lot for their auto dealership we had an agreement with them that there would be a 21 ft green strip buffer along the fence line. This agreement was the result of a meeting with then councillor, Susan Kadis, Phil Martiniello (Acura) and myself (see attached

landscape plan). Acura kept all their activities behind this buffer.

- The new condo's second storey podium will give residents a clear view of our bedrooms, bathroom, entrance to our basement, deck, brick BBQ, greenhouse, storage and garden. This will destroy the enjoyment of our home.
- The 20 storey building will completely block the sunlight we now enjoy in the morning, until after 1 pm.

I request that the City not allow the podium along the west side of the building.

We have lived in Thornhill and been City Of Vaughan taxpayers for over 30 years. We do not want the City to compromise our wellbeing to the benefit of neighbouring developers.

Attached you will find photos of our agreement with Susan Kadis and Acura. Due to current Covid restrictions we were not able to scan the document. The City Of Vaughan should have a copy of the document (File A229/16 submitted by Phil Martiniello for Acura Secondary Bldg).

We ask that any new developments respect our need for privacy and the uninhibited use and enjoyment of our

property.

Victor Manoharan & Zorina Manoharan

Attachment (3 pages)

Date: Tuesday, April 20, 2004

From: Phil Martiniello

To: Victor Manoharan

Re: Acura parking lot

Enclosed is the current drawing showing the revised layout as discussed. A copy has been sent to Benjamin Blufarb and Councillor Kadis.

Regards,

Phil



